

Huia Range School

Term 3 Week 1 Thursday 20th July, 2023

Website: www.huiarange.school.nz

He mihi mahana kia koutou – A warm greeting to you all

School Phone Numbers 027 781 2224 06 374 6444

Term 3

Welcome back to Term 3.

A large amount of work was undertaken in the school grounds over the holidays.

It has been amazing that this work has been completed given the amount of rain that nearly continuously fell all holidays.

The limestone track has been repaired and upgraded and is looking very good.

The High Street fence line has had a major trim so nothing is overhanging and causing problems for pedestrians. It will take a little time for the small new trees to grow and replace the many dead trees through this garden.

A new high wooden fence has been installed to ensure our tamariki cannot access neighbours animals.

Attendance

As you are aware we are strongly monitoring attendance across all of our tamariki and are very proud of the level achieved across the school.

We had 9 tamariki who attended every day last term, which is great given the sicknesses that were constantly around.

The Ministry of Educations comment is:

'Regular' attendance is defined for statistical purposes as 90% or higher. However, Ministry of Education analysis shows every day has a cumulative impact on a child's learning and there is no 'safe' level of non-attendance. Every day matters.

56%, which is over half of our tamariki, achieved the 90%+ level.

We would like to achieve 65% this term

Parent Interviews

The opportunity to discuss your tamariki reports are available on Monday 24th and Wednesday 26th July

Instructions to book a time are on page 2.

Make sure you book the time that suits you before someone else pinches the day/time you want!

Health Support

Dannevirke Pharmacy open for minor ailment consults

The Dannevirke Pharmacy has enrolled to be part of the Minor Ailment Scheme service which runs through until the end of September 2023.

This service aims to alleviate pressure on primary and hospital services in areas that consistently experience high demand.

You are eligible if you have a condition covered by the Minor Ailments Service, and qualify for publicly funded services in New Zealand, and fall into one of the following categories:

- Children under 14 years of age
- Whānau members (of any age) of children under 14 years, experiencing the same symptoms
- Holders of a Community Service Card (CSC)
- Māori and Pacific people

Medicines provided from this service will be at no cost to the patient.

Swim to Survive

This programme started today. Check the dates!

Up Coming Events

July

24 - Monday
Parent Interviews
Year 4- 8 Swim to Survive

25 - Tuesday DHS open evening for 2024 Year 9s

26 - Wednesday Parent Interviews

27 - Thursday Year 4- 8 Swim to Survive

31 - Monday Year 4- 8 Swim to Survive

August

1 - Tuesday Board Meeting 6.30pm - Staff Room

2 - Wednesday7 aside Pahiatua

3 - Thursday Year 4- 8 Swim to Survive

4 - Friday7 aside Pahiatua - postponement

7 - Monday Year 4- 8 Swim to Survive

10 - Thursday Year 4- 8 Swim to Survive

Kia nui te ra.

Ka kite ano.

Robyn Forsyth Principal

Winning House
Week 10
Manawanui





Book School Interviews Online

Parent-teacher interviews will be held at the following times:

- 3:30pm 5:30 pm Monday 24th July 2023
- 3:30pm 5:30pm Wednesday 26th July 2023

To book your interviews, go to **www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code** in your browser, and enter the event code **erzss**. Then follow these three simple steps:



First enter your name, your student's name, and your email address.

If you need to book for more than one student, change the "Book for x students" setting, and enter the other student's name.



On the next page, pick the teachers you want to meet.

First select the room no, then choose from the list of teachers.



Then you'll see a timetable showing when your chosen teachers are available. Simply click on the times that suit you. (15 minute timeslots)

When you have finished, your interview timetable will be emailed to you. And you can return to the site and enter the event code <u>erzss</u> again to change or cancel your interviews.

If you don't have internet access, please call Suzie at the school office (phone 374 6444). She will be able to make a booking for you.